Williamson Conservation and Sporting Club
6786 Pound Road
Williamson, NY 14589
Meeting Minutes for Tuesday January 3rd, 2023

Call to Order

President Greg Hiller called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM immediately following the Pledge of
Allegiance to the Flag.

Members in attendance: Jim Sweet, Don Rimai, Greg Hiller, Jeff Kunzer, Don Davis, Don Smith,
Rick Benton, Bob Crombach, Josh Jacobs, Luis Rivera, Eric Giebner, Steve Benedict, Tim Montondo,
Dave Waddell, Bill Jolliff and new member Roger Champion. Welcome Roger.

Officers Reports

*  Minutes for the December 6th, 2022 meeting were read and approved.

» Club Treasurer Jeff Kunzer gave his report for December which included many details on
income and spending in 2022. His report was approved.

« Jeff Kunzer reported there were 408 paid members as of January 1, 2023.

Old Business

» Bucket truck being purchased is still waiting to get some brake master cylinder work done
before it will be delivered. It will be used to help fell dieing ash trees on club property.

« The Hangover Shoot held on Sunday, New Year’s Day, January 1% was exceptional. There
were 62 shooters, lots of great food and $380 was added to the Youth Fund.

» Keep in mind, the clubhouse will be closed on Saturdays for the remaining months of January
and February. If a group of 5 or more would like to shoot the Sporting Clay’s course on any of
those Saturday’s, contact Jeff Kunzer of Paul Lowans to make arrangements.

New Business

* Next Hunter’s Tour Shoot at the club will be Saturday and Sunday March 11 and 12, 2023.

« Don Rimai will be conducting two courses this calendar year, 2023, here at WCSC.

An M1 Garand course to be held on Saturday June 3™ from 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM. It will start
with basic instruction in the clubhouse followed by shooting range time. Will be able to
accommodate about 8 to 10 shooters. Everything, ie, guns, ammo, targets, etc. will be provided.
Also, the 18 hour safety course required for new NY pistol permit applicants. The 2 day, 8
student course to held later in the fall. Cost will be $275 per student with everything provided.
More info to be added to the WCSC website as it becomes available.

SCOPE Report by Don Smith

» Some positive news from some of the law suits against the very restrictive new gun laws
affecting law abiding citizens here in New York. For example: Supreme Court 6-3 Decision Makes
Firearm Confiscation Unconstitutional!!! - YouTube

* As always, visit the SCOPE website: www.scopeny?2a.org and be informed of this and all
current legislation related to firearms.

«  WCSC will make a $1500 annual donation to SCOPE rather than the $125 per month.

Adjournment
Motion made to adjourn at 7:40 PM. Motion carried.
Submitted by Bill Jolliff, Secretary
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